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Name of 
Community Council: 

 
Lauder Community Council    
 
Date of meeting:  8th of October 2018 

 
Foreword:  

     Police report for September 2018 prepared by PC 5955 Michael Norrie. 
 

This report is based on the Leaderdale and Melrose Multi Ward Policing 
Plan.  

SB ALERT  
Find out what is happening in your area - receive regular updates on 
crime, scams, weather warnings, road closures and other 
emergencies. SB Alert is a free messaging service where you decide, 
when and how you are kept alerted about the issues that matter to 
you. Find out more at http://www.sbalert.co.uk/ 
 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME  
Join a local neighbourhood watch scheme in your area to find out 
whats happening, alternatively sign up to receive alerts only on issues 
such as crime, scams, weather warnings, road closures and other 
emergencies.  Find out more information at 
https://nwscotland.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/ 
 
DOORSTEP CRIME AND BOGUS CALLERS 
For further information on how to spot rogue traders and advice on 
how to protect yourself, family and neighbours visit our Doorstep 
Crime and Bogus Callers page on the Police Scotland website 
 

 
Ward Priorities  

Indiscriminate parking  
 

 You highlighted parking as a problem locally, the following was   
recorded regarding parking issues during the month of August 2018.   

 
There have been no reports of indiscriminate parking during the 
month of September 2018.  Routine patrols will continue to be carried 
out and any vehicles reported or seen parked illegally will be dealt 
with robustly.  

 
Speeding/Road Traffic 

 
 Speeding is an issue that concerns you particularly in built up areas 

 
There have been no reports of excessive speeding during the month 
of September 2018. Police checks will remain ongoing and will take 
place within the Borders at specific areas where there has been 
concern regarding excessive speed and highlighted accident areas. 



NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

Police Service of Scotland  
Community Council meeting 
 

 
NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

 
Page 2 of 2                                                                                                                                                                                                          FVD/June14 

 
Rural thefts 

 
   Thefts from houses and farms particularly in more remote locations 

concerns you 
 
There have been no recorded incidents of theft by housebreaking from during 
the month of September 2018. Residents are encouraged to remain vigilant and 
report any suspicious activity.  

 
 
Other Incidents of 
note/relevant 
Community Council 
information. 

 
In addition to the incidents listed above relating to the ward priorities the following 
incidents are also of note – 
 
02/09 – Manse Rd, Lauder, road rage incident, enquires ongoing. 
03/09 – A68 Lauder, three car road traffic collision, damage only.  
06/09 – Edinburgh Rd, Lauder, male arrested for drink driving.  
10/09 – The Orchard, report of theft, enquires ongoing. 
11/09 – Brownsmuir Park, Lauder, report of bogus builder, enquires ongoing.  
19/09 – Edinburgh Rd, Lauder, reports of fallen trees in surrounding areas.  
25/09 – Edinburgh Rd, Lauder, report of bogus builder, enquires ongoing. 
28/09 – Lauder Primary School, youths causing a disturbance, enquires ongoing.  
 
Residents are encouraged to be vigilant and report any suspicious activity to Police 
Scotland.  If possible ensure that your property and vehicles are securely locked and that 
all valuable equipment is out of sight!  
 
Police responded to 38 calls during the month of September 2018, these vary from anti-
social incidents, theft and road traffic related offences. 
 

 
 
Feedback from 
meeting: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please e-mail any feedback to  
PC 5955 Michael Norrie, Leaderdale and Melrose CBO. 
michael.norrie@scotland.pnn.police.uk 
LeaderdaleMelroseCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk 
 

 


